

MAY 2023 Newsletter
Lake Beckwith Project:
  We are at an important juncture with everything that has to do with the Beckwith Project. We have been given a temporary relief of the 1 ½ foot restriction for storage due to record keeping and moving forward with finding grant money.
Tank Repairs 
 Repairs to three of the four holding tanks will begin taking place in May.  In a nutshell, one at a time the tanks will be drained, refurbished, repaired, and put back into service. May 15, 2023, we will begin Level Two water restrictions.  You can find the information on our web site but basically if your address ends in an even number you can water Monday, Wednesday, or Friday from 5AM to 9AM OR 7PM to 10PM- not both.
  If your address ends up in an odd number you can water during one of the above hours on Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday.  Sunday no one may water.
  This is the key next step in the overall Lake Beckwith project so water when you need to but don’t feel like you must.  If we all pull together only good can come out of this work!!
Penalties for Ignoring Water Restrictions:
  We could have mentioned this with the information about water restrictions, but you can be fined for ignoring them.  A warning can be followed by a $50 fine, which can be followed by a $100 fine, which can be followed by shutting your water off.
  Seriously, it’s one of those things that requires teamwork, not penalties BUT they are there, in place, if they are needed.
Water Notice for HAA5:
We are continuing to have engineering and design to have a pretreatment for our water supply. The DAF (Dissolved Air Floatation) system is currently with the State of Colorado review for the revolving fund funding. We have been able reduce the HAA5 to .041mg/L in the last two quarter but having the high of last August  of .095 mg/L and averaged it for the year it has taken us over the .060mg/L. The killing of the algae has assisted in lowing the reading over the last three quarters and is well under the state requirement.
Golf Course:
Wishing the Rye High School girls golf team good luck in State Tournament since taking 1st place in regionals at Hollydot.
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